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 Homecoming was great. The great 

crowd, the special music, seeing old 

friends, and, last but not least, the 

great meal all added up to a really great time. It’s good every 

now and then to stop and remember where we came from.  

Remembering the blood, sweat, and tears that went in to make 

Mt. Hope what it is today has to humble us a bit. It’s so right to 

stop every now and then and remember and pay our respects to 

those who went before us. 

     As my Granddad Collins always said, “It’s not where you 

were that makes the difference. It’s who you are and where 

you’re going that really counts.” The more I think about it, 

Granddad had a point. There are far too many people and 

churches who keep looking back to a glorious past but fail to 

look ahead at where they’re going.  

     In a day when the world needs the message of love and 

compassion that Jesus brought to us we need to be more and 

more aware of where we’re going. It’s so easy to get 

sidetracked by so many other things that we forget our main 

purpose for existing in the first place. 

     It’s right that we celebrate where we came from. It’s 

therapeutic and it just plain feels good. It helps keep us 

anchored to those whose blood, sweat, and tears brought us to 

this time and place. Yet we can never forget that the job of the 

church isn’t over. Some day way down the road there will be 

others who have to deal with life as it is in their time, and I 

guarantee you that it will be different from ours. We want them 

to pause for a moment during Homecoming and remember our 

blood, sweat, and tears that helped bring them to their time and 

place. But most of all, we want them to remember our 

willingness to stay faithful to the call of Christ to reach out and 

make a difference to those around us.  

     We know where we’ve been! Now it’s time to remember 

who we are, what we’ve been called to do, and move on out to 

where we’re going. 

 

Lloyd   

 

 

http://www.mthopeucc.com/


 
Mt. Hope United Church of Christ 

Consistory Meeting Minutes 

April 10, 2014 

Members Present:  Gloria Apple,  Dallas Belvin, 

Todd Chapmon, Lloyd Gilliam, Cathy Gossett, 

Clifton Greeson, Dora Moore, Cheryl Royal. 

Becky Stafford 

Trustees Present: Harden Phipps and Stephen 

Shue 
 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. A 

quorum was established and President Lloyd 

reviewed the proposed agenda. 
 

Devotions: Dallas gave devotions relating to 

upcoming Palm Sunday. He spoke on humility and 

how to be true followers of Christ we must serve 

others. Humble yourselves in the sight of the Lord 

and He shall lift you up. 
 

Trustee’s Report: Harden stated that the HVAC 

work is going well. They are going at a good pace 

and keeping the church very clean as they go. He 

asked if the work would be done by Memorial Day 

but they cannot promise that at this time due to 

having to run pipes an alternate way other than was 

planned because of the walls. We will continue to 

plan to have worship service in the sanctuary the 

next two Sundays. 

Harden will be taking care of some bolts 

found in the sanctuary that may cause safety issue. 

 Bennie is working on speakers in nursery. 
 

Secretary’s Report: Dallas is not receiving copies 

of minutes. Gloria is to email Linda to make her 

aware of this and Dallas is to check his spam folder. 

A motion was made and seconded to accept the 

March minutes as written. The motion carried. 
 

Treasurer’s Report: Becky reported the March 

treasurer’s report as follows: 

 The General Fund balance at the end of 

February totaled $9786.22. This reflects a negative 

balance. 

 General fund receipts for March totaled 

$15052.34 

 General fund disbursements for March were 

$18469.16 

 The General Fund balance at the end of 

March was $13203.04. 

 This also reflects a negative balance. 
 

Treasurers also reported that it was decided they 

want financial reports in July and January instead of 

quarterly. Consistory agreed for semi-annually. 

A motion was made and seconded to approve. The 

motion carried. 
 

Becky reported that the cemetery fund awarded the 

mowing contract. 
 

Becky and Cathy presented financial reports to be 

presented to the Sunday School Classes as part of 

the Stewardship Committee. After they were 

reviewed by the members it was decided some 

adjustments needed to be made before presenting to 

the classes. 
 

Stewardship: Gloria reported Harden Phipps made 

his presentation to the committee on doing the 

tractor pull fundraiser but the committee decided 

not to do one at this time due to lack of time to 

adequately prepare. 
 

Also to date we had sold $361 worth of the knives 

that were donated to us. 
 

Gloria reported that they still have not gotten 

sponsors for each backpack. Consistory expressed 

concern that they thought this would have been 

reached by now but Gloria explained that several 

people have expressed interest in sponsoring but the 

donations have not been received yet. The next 

bagging will be April 19 and is open to volunteers 

now. It is at 9am. She has marked on calendar but 

will lift up in the announcements closer to the time. 

Also they are working on refurbishing the old signs. 

Saving money by sanding down and repainting and 

then having Cornerstone Graphics re-letter. It will 

advertise the 24 hour drop box and that we take 

items for Meals4kids and Greensboro Urban 

Ministry. The cost of the signs will be covered by 

donation. 
 

Pastor’s Report: Rev. Spencer reported we will be 

having special services for the week of Easter.  

Thursday April 17, Friday April 18, Sunday April 

20 Sunrise Service at 7am, breakfast at 8am and 

worship 11am. After Easter he would like his 

sermons to be related to the 7 weeks of the special 

study he just concluded.  He is concerned for 

Christianity today and after reading I Refuse To 

Lead A Dying Church and We Refuse To Lead A 

Dying Church, he felt he needed to do a study with 

church members. They took scriptures and saw how 

they used the scriptures to help save their church. 



Sixteen churches that had to make some hard 

decisions. He wants to use the scriptures in his 

sermons and after the series of sermons get the 

group back together with anyone else that wants to 

meet. 
 

Supper Committee: Cliff reported the results of 

the soup sales $608.00. There is BBQ left to sell 

from the supper. Meals4kids and Alzheimer’s 

Research will receive $597.96 from the March 

Supper. The profit was $7972.80. The balance of 

the supper CD is $14078.98 and the checking 

account is $18604.62. At the November 

congregational meeting it was decided that we 

would pay for the van out of the CD and the balance 

we would put in replacement fund in parsonage. 

Cliff presented graphics for lettering the van with 

our church name on it so we will be recognized 

when it is out on the road. A motion was made and 

seconded to approve putting the sign on the van. 

The motion was carried. 
 

Cliff also reported on the Fellowship Committee’s 

upcoming event on May 17
th

, at Hagan Stone Park 

and they are putting together a flyer. 
 

Pastoral Committee: Dallas reported the 

committee has been formed but they have not met 

yet. Lloyd will make an announcement Sunday 

letting the congregation know about the committee 

and who is on it. If any members or Rev. Spencer 

have any concerns, they can go to anyone on this 

committee. The members are Carmen Cox, Dee 

Greeson, Bob Hamlet, Joe Hughes, Sonia Knowles, 

and Linda Shue. 
 

Andy Open: Dallas said the profits from this year’s 

Andy Open will go to the General Fund, the Youth, 

and the Community Resource Fund. He encouraged 

everyone to get golfers to participate and get 

donors. They also decided this year to give the 

golfers the sodas but will continue to sell snacks. 

They need homemade cookies and desserts for 

lunch. 
 

Other Business: Lloyd Gilliam reported that 

Sharon Moore and Dee Greeson have agreed to 

begin after Easter making sure the Sunday School 

teachers are complying with the safe church policy. 
 

Closing Prayer by Rev. Lloyd Spencer 
 

Next meeting is on May 8
th

 at 7pm 
 

Respectfully submitted by, 

Gloria Apple,  Assistant Secretary 

Women’s Fellowship 
 

We are now enjoying the beginning 

of summer and hoping the cold is 

behind us. Everyone is busy planting 

their gardens and flowers. Let’s hope they will do 

well and produce an abundance so we can make our 

jellies, jams, pickles and canned goods for our fall 

bazaar. 

     Our circles met jointly in May finishing our 

Bible Study on Abiding Hope - The presence of 

God in Exodus and Deuteronomy. We could have 

used some more sessions to complete the study but 

thanks to Rev. Spencer for teaching the study. We 

received a lot of helpful information. 

     June 10
th

 will be our last meeting for the 

summer. We are invited to Virginia and Cleo 

Barker’s home for a covered dish meal at 6:30 p.m. 

The spouses and family are included. We look 

forward to this evening of fellowship and good 

food. Thanks to our hostess! 

     The Women’s Summer Conference will be held 

June 19-21. We usually attend on Friday only. This 

will be at the Black Lake Retreat Center in 

Asheboro. This should be a treat now that Catawba 

College has taken over at the center. It is a very 

beautiful and quiet place, away from the hustle and 

bustle of our daily lives. The theme is “Treasure in 

Clay Vessels”, II Corinthians 4:7. We hope to have 

some ladies attending. If interested contact 

Elizabeth Craft or Linda Miller. 

     Have a great summer and God’s Blessings for a 

safe and happy one. 

 

 
Friends & Neighbors 

     Our Friends and Neighbors senior group met 

Tuesday, May 20, for our last regular meeting of the 

fiscal year. Our activities are generally scheduled 

around the school year. Chairman Dottie Deeter 

called the meeting to order, welcomed everyone, 

and we began with devotions by Jeanne Ingold. 

Jeanne reminded all of us how happy we are to see 

spring and that we can see God in all the seasons. 

     We signed cards for those who are sick and sang 

happy birthday to Barbara Greeson who celebrated 

her birthday in May. We discussed election of 

officers for the coming year and decided by 

acclamation to retain the current officers. Thanks to 



all who provide support and assistance for our 

Friends and Neighbors meetings. 

     Following our business meeting, Doug Clapp led 

us in prayer asking for a safe journey for our group 

and giving a blessing for our food. We went to the 

Farmer’s Market at Sandy Ridge Road where we 

enjoyed seeing the plants, flowers, and vegetables. 

Many of us bought fresh veggies or flowering 

plants. We enjoyed lunch and good fellowship at 

the Moose Café before returning to the church. 

     On Tuesday, June 17, the United Way is 

sponsoring a picnic, entertainment, fun, fellowship, 

and good food at Hagan Stone Park in Pleasant 

Garden, NC from 11:00 to 1:00 p.m. This is a part 

of Guilford County’s Senior Resources Southeast 

Rural Outreach Program – and we are invited! 

There will be a catered lunch of hotdogs, 

hamburgers, and ice cream, and it is free to seniors 

over 60. But we do have make reservations. If you 

signed up at our May meeting, we have your name; 

but if we do not have your name and you would like 

to go, call Barbara Greeson (336-697-1930) or 

Dottie Deeter (336-954-0046) so we can turn in a 

headcount. We will meet at the church around 10:15 

and plan to leave by 10:30 to go to Hagan Stone 

Park in Pleasant Garden. It should be a lot of fun; 

hope you can join us. 

 

Welcome to our newest member, Doris 

Gerringer Walsh. Doris re-joined our fellowship 

on Mother's Day, May 11, 2014. We are so glad 

to have Doris in our midst and look forward to 

worshiping with her and her family. 
 

 
Doris with Lloyd Gilliam, Consistory President, 

& Rev. Spencer  

 

Infant Baptism: Below are photos of Carter Phillip 

Nelson with his parents Tracy and Phillip Nelson 

along with Rev. Spencer. Carter was baptized 

during our homecoming service on Sunday, May 

18. Carter’s proud grandparents are Dallas and 

Gloria Belvin. 
 

 
 

 
Carter and his daddy during the Children’s 

Moment 

 

Greensboro Urban Ministry: 

Thank you! Thank you! What a 

blessing. On May 12, we sent 138 

pounds of food to Greensboro Urban 

Ministry. Thank you so much! They 

were so appreciative of our donations. Our June 

collection dates will be Sunday, June 1
st
, and again 

on Sunday, June 8
th

. Children will be out of school 

soon so let’s all donate a can or two, or a couple jars 

of peanut butter and jelly to help build up the food 

bank. Giving together we can help to make a 

difference in the homes of others. For your 

convenience, a basket has been placed in the 

Narthex for you donations of non-perishable food 

items. There is also a container for any monetary 



donations that you may wish to share. There are 

also containers in the breezeway. We pray for 

God’s blessings on all of us as we support this much 

needed ministry. 

 

Nazareth Children’s Home: On Saturday, June 

7
th

, Nazareth Children’s Home will be celebrating 

its 108
th

 year of serving children and families in 

need throughout North Carolina. To celebrate 

another year of changing lives for the better they are 

opening up the Home and Campus to friends and 

supporters. Each year many of our ladies like to 

attend the events. This year there will be drawings 

for six prizes. If you are interested in purchasing a 

raffle ticket for these drawings, they are $5.00 each. 

See Linda Miller if you would like to purchase one 

or if you are interested in attending. 

 

From the Fellowship Committee: Saturday, May 

17
th

, was a beautiful day for the large crowd that 

attended the Pickin’ in the Park festival. There was 

good food and great music all afternoon. We had 

good attendance from Mt. Hope. Those that 

attended really enjoyed the warm sunshine while 

listening to the music. High Lonesome strings did a 

great job of putting on the show and food. Check 

out the photos below. 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 



 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

From Virginia Barker: Both ladies church circles 

and their mates or significant others are invited to 

Cleo and Virginia Barker’s house for a covered dish 

supper Tuesday, June 10th at 6:30. There will be 

plenty of chairs so you really don't need to bring 

one unless you just have to have your own. There 

will be games to play and fun to be had. Hope to see 

you all there. Thanks, Virginia  

 

 
Congratulations to Austin Oliver!! He earned 

straight A’s twice! Austin is a third grader at 

Nathanael Greene School. Keep up the great 

work, Austin!! We are proud of you. 

 



The Fellowship Committee 

Will be holding the Lake 

McIntosh Cookout on June 22, 

2014 @ 12:30 following 

church. Make sure you mark 

your calendars and be there. There will be plenty of 

good food and fellowship there. The meal will be by 

donation. We look forward to all attending. There 

will be more details later. 

 

HVAC Work: Check out the photos below. They 

are of Ray Neese, Sr., Ray Neese, Jr., and Al 

Glover. Both Ray Sr. and Ray Jr. are members of 

Mt. Hope. They are doing the piping insulation. Al 

and his crew work for Superior Mechanical, and are 

doing the HVAC installation. There is still work to 

be done, but the work is progressing nicely. Thanks 

to all involved for the good work. 
 

 
 

 

 
Sunday May 11

th
 Kraven Webb, Colby 

Arrington, and Josh Apple, members of Boy 

Scout Troop 365 and our church, honored Cliff 

Greeson for his support of their troop with a 

donation to Mount Hope Church in his honor. 
 

Here is the presentation as it was made on 

Sunday, May 11
th

. “For the past several years we 

have had a soup fundraiser that has helped send us 

to summer camp each year. With the use of our 

church we have been able to do this. We cannot 

thank everyone that purchased soup or like the ones 

that came and lent us a hand like, Bennie Gerner 

and Bill Craft. But today is to honor someone very 

special to our troop, Cliff Greeson. Without Cliff 

there would have been no soup fundraiser. Cliff is 

the expert on the soup. He orders the stuff we need, 

goes and gets it, and is here through the whole 

process which takes several days and long hours. 

Each year we give something for the use of the 

church and as most of you know Cliff will not let 

you do anything for him. So this year the troop 

decided we will be faithful in our religious duties 

and from our profits we would give our tithes to the 

church in honor of Cliff Greeson. We would like to 

present this check to Mount Hope Church in honor 

of Cliff because he has been a blessing to our 

troop.” 

 

 
On Sunday, April 27

th
, Joe Marsh came to our 

worship service and presented the work of the 

Gideons. 



Homecoming – 2014 
 

Check out the following photos from our 

Homecoming events on May 18
th

:  
 

 
Thanks to Lisa and Rachel Rhyne and Tim 

Hucks for providing special music at our 

homecoming service on May 18. Lisa and Rachel 

are the daughter and granddaughter of Helen 

Whitesell. 
 

 
Choir and Music Director, Tim Hucks 

 

 

 
Pastor Lloyd Spencer & Rev. Kristin Gerner 

Vaughn 
 

 
Memorial Committee: Clifton Greeson, Nancy 

Phipps, Becky Stafford, & Bennie Gerner, 

President (not in photo: J. H. Neese) 
 

 
Children helping with the memorial flowers 

 

 
The Bill Miller Family 

 

 
Members of the Gerringer Family in support of 

Pattie Ash Luck Family 



 
Bill Starr and Family 

 

 
Members of the Handbell Choir 

 

 
Rev. Spencer 

 

 
Brenda Stewart, Carmen Cox, & Shannon Kim 

 

 
Bob & Patsy Jones Kiser & Martha Emily 

Shoffner 
 

 
Robert & Gwen Hall, Priscilla Lowe, R.B. & 

Bonnie Greeson 
 

 
Ken & Gail Clayton, Cheryl Royal,  

Pat & W. J. Apple 



Social Concerns Committee: The 

Social Concerns Committee is 

starting a new project. We would 

like to begin collecting prescription 

medicine bottles to be sent to 3
rd

 

World Countries to be used for 

medicine distribution. Containers have been placed 

in the Narthex and the Breezeway for you to leave 

your empty bottles. Be sure to remove the 

prescription labels. We are only collecting 

prescription bottles, not over-the-counter medicine 

bottles. Thank you so much for your willingness to 

help out those around us! 

 

Strengthen the Church Special 

Missions Offering – June 8, 

2014: Each day, visions and 

dreams are created in the hearts 

of many in the United Church of 

Christ. Through the Strengthen 

the Church offering, these visions 

and dreams can become a reality. 

As God calls our congregations to be "church" in 

new ways, your generous gifts will plant new 

churches, awaken new ideas in existing churches, 

and develop spiritual life in our youth and young 

adults. Because of this offering, many more will 

hear the good news that "God is still speaking." 

All gifts are directed to activities and programs 

within your local Conference, as well as the UCC's 

national ministries. 

 

 
Thank you: My heartfelt thanks to all of you for 

your prayers, cards, phone calls and visits following 

my surgery. My surgery went better than expected 

and I know it was because of your prayers. Thanks 

again and God bless you. Dottie Deeter 

 

 

 

When the idea is not right God says – No. 

When the time is not right God says – Slow. 

When you are not right God says – Grow. 

When everything is right God says – Go! 

 

 
June Birthdays 

 

3
rd

 Greg Kim, Joseph Moser 

4
th

 Terance Clapp, Sara Shoffner, Gary  

 Whitesell 

7
th

 David Gannon 

9
th

 Larry Moser 

11
th

 Jerry Branson, Robert Ingold, Paulette  

 Mayer 

12
th

 William Martin, Jr., Scott Sawyer 

13
th

 Randy Underwood 

14
th

 Mary Neese, Kathryn Vaughn 

15
th

 Anne Clapp 

17
th

 Lindsay Harris, Alex Hughes 

18
th

 Ivey Bradsher, Ashlyn Chapmon, Andy  

 Greeson, Pat Levens, Landon Wyrick 

20
th

 Pattie Six, Lana Dunevant 

21
st
 Diane Clapp, Melinda McDade 

22
nd

 Kathy Barrier, Clinton Moore 

24
th

 Stephanie Deaton, Don Ellis, Jeanette  

 Kirkman 

25
th

 Stephanie Strouth 

26
th

 Justin Prater, Brenda Stewart, Thomas  

 Woodard 

27
th

 Jamie Brannock, Donald Slayton 

28
th

 Joe Anzaldua, Peggy Everette, John Kozak 

30
th

 Carmen Cox 

 

 
June Anniversaries 

 

1
st
 Lloyd & Sylvia Gilliam 

4
th

 J.R. & Joan Shoffner 

7
th

 Bennie & Judy Gerner 

 Jared & Anna Lashley 

10
th

 Dallas & Gloria Belvin 

 Rocky & Cheryl Royal 

13
th

 Byron & Kristen Greeson 

17
th

 Don & Janet Ellis 

21
st
 Stephen & Sara Shue 

23
rd

 David & Pat Levens 

27
th

 L.B. & Modine Friddle 

 Eugene & Sandra McCray 

30
th

 Homer & Doris Walsh 



 
June Events 

 

1
st
 Collecting for Greensboro Urban Ministry 

 9:45 a.m., Sunday School 

 11:00 a.m., Worship 

4
th

 9:00 a.m., Quilters meet 

 7:30 p.m., Choir Rehearsal 

7
th

 Nazareth Children’s Home Celebration 

8
th

 Collecting for Greensboro Urban Ministry 

 Strengthen the Church Mission Offering 

 9:45 a.m., Sunday School 

 11:00 a.m., Worship 

10
th

 6:30 p.m., Women’s Circles dinner at the  

 Barker residence 

11
th

 9:00 a.m., Quilters meet 

 7:30 p.m., Choir Rehearsal 

12
th

 7:00 p.m., Consistory 

15
th

 Father’s Day 

 9:45 a.m., Sunday School 

 11:00 a.m., Worship 

17
th

 11:00 a.m. Friends & Neighbors – United  

 Way Picnic 

18
th

 9:00 a.m., Quilters meet 

 11:00 a.m., Worship 

20
th

 Women’s Summer Conference 

22
nd

 9:45 a.m., Sunday School 

 11:00 a.m., Worship 

 12:30 p.m., Lake Mackintosh Picnic 

24
th

 7:00 p.m., Stewardship Committee 

25
th

 9:00 a.m., Quilters meet 

 7:30 p.m., Choir Rehearsal 

29
th

 9:45 a.m., Sunday School 

 11:00 a.m., Worship 

 

 

 
 

 

Our fathers toil with hands and heart  
 

Our fathers toil with hands and heart 

To make our lives complete. 

They quietly brave the winter cold, 

Endure the summer heat. 
 

Our fathers' lives are busy, but 

There's always time for us. 

They boldly face the ups and downs 

And seldom ever fuss.  
 

Our fathers are the greatest dads. 

We know you know this, too. 

But thank you for the chance to share 

Our love for them with you.  

(c) by David A. Olds 

 

As you know, our EOG testing 

will begin in just under a 

month. On behalf of the Bears 

team, I’d like to ask you to 

consider volunteering as a 

proctor for one of the testing days. I know giving up 

half a day in the middle of the week is simply not 

possible for some due to work and family 

obligations, but if there is any way you could assist 

the school in this way or recruit someone who can, 

we would love to hear from you.   

     Unfortunately, we just can’t have test groups 

without proctors. Almost every teacher in the school 

is responsible for administering a test each day 

during the testing window, so we must rely almost 

entirely on community volunteers to proctor. The 

largest number of volunteers will be needed on June 

3 and June 4. We’ll take parents, grandparents, 

older siblings, cousins, neighbors – just about 

anyone! Proctors must be at least 18 years old and 

can’t be students at a GCS school. Those are the 

only requirements.   

     All you need to do is reply by email with the 

date(s) you are able to volunteer, and I will forward 

your contact information to the testing coordinator. 

Should you volunteer, you will not be assigned to a 

test group that contains your child or a relative.  

     Thank you for your consideration.  Many of you 

have already volunteered your time and/or donated 

supplies throughout the year, and we appreciate you 

so much.  As teachers, we are truly grateful to work 

in such an involved and supportive community. 

     Thank you, For the Bears team, M.McEnally 

mcenalm@gcsnc.com 336-674-4280 

mailto:mcenalm@gcsnc.com
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91st  Annual Memorial & Homecoming Day 
Mt. Hope United Church of Christ 

Whitsett, North Carolina 
 
 

Mt. Hope United Church of Christ 

91
st
 Annual Memorial / Homecoming Day 

May 18, 2014 
 

The Memorial Service in the Cemetery – 10:00 a.m. 

 

Memorial Bell                                                                               Bennie Gerner 
 

Congregational Hymn                   “Precious Memories” (verses 1, 2, & 3)                              
 

Opening Prayer                                                                                                      Rev. J. Lloyd Spencer 
 

Reading of Holy Scriptures                                                                                                      Jeremiah 50: 5 
 

Anthem (Choir)                                           “One Day We’ll Stand” 
 

Meditation                                                                                                                      Rev. J. Lloyd Spencer 
 

Congregational Hymn                                      “In the Garden”  

 

Call of Deceased Members       

(Flowers will be placed as each name is called) 
 

  Lee Everette       May 11, 2013  

  Hobert Apple *      May 31, 2013 

Leonard Clark Burnsides     July 24, 2013 

  Ottis Apple **       August 7, 2013 

  Annie Mae Victor      November 15, 2013 



  Ernest Greeson      November 29, 2013 

  Bill Miller       December 4, 2013 

  Helen Starr       December 30, 2013 

  Pattie Ash Luck*      April 25, 2014 
  

*not buried at Mt. Hope 

**non-member 
 

“Taps”                                                                                                                                       Alex Hughes 
 

Time of Silence for Meditation and Remembrance 
 

Prayer and The Lord’s Prayer 
 

Postlude                                                                                                                      Tim Hucks, keyboard 

 
 

Mt. Hope United Church of Christ  

91
st 

Annual Memorial & Homecoming Day 

May 18, 2014 
 

Endowment Fund          $157,623.17 
 

Cemetery Fund         $  56,607.83 
 

Endowment Fund 

 only interest and dividends can be used  
 

Cemetery Fund  

 operational account for cemetery maintenance and improvements 
 

Memorial Association members request that donors write Endowment Fund or Cemetery Fund on check 

so donations will be placed in the intended fund for the donor. 
 

Please contact Becky Stafford for any donations made to the Endowment Fund or the Cemetery  

Fund since last Memorial Day that are not listed in today’s bulletin. 
 

Expenditures 
Checks     $        34.73 

Flowers (2013)   $      192.04 

Mulch  (2013)    $      420.00 

Mowing    $   7,850.00 

Total     $   8,496.77   

 

CEMETERY FUND for 2014 

Begins May 20, 2013 
  

Gifts Given to the Cemetery Fund in Loving Memory of…  
 

Everett Shue    

Family of Everett Shue 
    

Lee and Beulah Joyce 

Joan May 
     

 

Carl May 

Joan May     

Tommy and Sharon Norwood 
  

Beary May 

Joan May     

Tommy and Sharon Norwood 



Edith Neese 

Tommy and Sharon Norwood 
  

Doris Sharpe 

Tommy and Sharon Norwood 
  

Jane Phipps Ellis 

Robert G. Ellis     

Bill and Linda Miller    

Robert and Margaret Sharpe 
   

John H. Phipps, Sr. 

Robert G. Ellis     

Bill and Linda Miller    

Mr. and Mrs. Harden Phipps   

Robert and Margaret Sharpe 
   

Charles and Elsie Phipps 
Robert G. Ellis     

Bill and Linda Miller    

Robert and Margaret Sharpe   

Mr. and Mrs. Harden Phipps 
    

Rev. John Settlemyre 

Betty Settlemyre  
    

Leonard Burnsides 

Vance Greeson     

Full Gospel Tabernacle 
 

Florine Greeson Stafford 
Becky Stafford  

     

Warren and Elaine Neese  

Becky Stafford 
 

Gordon and Nola Woodard 

Becky Stafford 
      

Susan and Gilmer Greeson 

Becky Stafford 
      

Coy and Joan Greeson  
Becky Stafford 
       

D.A. Welker 

R.D. Welker  
     

Harold Neese 

Mary Neese    

Kathy Fulk 
    

Kyle Fulk 

Mary Neese    

Kathy Fulk  
   

Hobert Apple 

Jeryl, Gloria and Josh Apple    

Anonymous  
 

Rev. Raymond Craven  

Joan Craven 
 

Laura Greeson 
R.B. and Bonnie Greeson 

   

Cemetery Donations 

Mr. and Mrs. J.R. Shoffner, Jr.   

David and Cecelia Gannon   

Ms. Bessie Friddle   

 

 

ENDOWMENT FUND for ‘14 
Gifts Given to the Endowment Fund in Loving Memory of… 
 

Warren Neese 

L.B. and Modine Friddle  
 

Hobert Apple 

L.B. and Modine Friddle  
 

Terri Lynn Settlemyre 

Betty Settlemyre 
    

Annie Mae Victor 

L.B. and Modine Friddle  
 

Ernest Greeson 

L.B. and Modine Friddle  

 

Bill Miller 

L.B. and Modine Friddle 
  

Helen Starr 

L.B. and Modine Friddle 
  

Mr. and Mrs. Percy C. Andrews 

Mrs. JoAnn Andrews Gauldin and Family 
 

James Ernest and Lillian Hutchens Clapp 

The Rev. Dr. Kenneth W. Clapp 
       

 



Mr. and Mrs. Less Gerringer 

Homer and Doris Walsh 
      

Mr. Clyde L. Gerringer 

Homer and Doris Walsh  
     

Mr. Otis Gerringer 

Homer and Doris Walsh  
 

 

 

Mr. Calvin Gerringer 

Homer and Doris Walsh 
      

J.C. Horney 

Helen Whitesell 
 

Howard Whitesell 

Helen Whitesell 

 

 

Memorial Association Officers 

President    Mr. Bennie Gerner  697-1620  

Vice- President   Mr. Clifton Greeson  697-1930 

Secretary/Treasurer   Ms. Becky Stafford  697-0897/613-1538 

Asst. Secretary/Treasurer  Mrs. Nancy Phipps  697-1564 

Plot Engineer    Mr. J.H. Neese, Jr.  697-1637 

 

Before installation of headstones or footstones, contact Bennie Gerner. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


